Tiger Tail News 
Friday, October 24, 2014
Townline Elementary, 100 60th St. S.E., Grand Rapids, MI  49548

(616) 538-4120

www.kentwoodps.org/townline

Upcoming dates to remember:
Oct. 27 – 31

Safe Schools Week
Thurs., Oct. 30
P/TConference assignments sent home w/ students 
Wed., Oct. 31

Half day; 12:13 dismissal




Fall Harvest Parade/Party
 @ 11:15 – see next column



Marking Period #1 ends

Tues., Nov. 4

PTC Meeting, 5:00 PM

Fri., Nov. 7
Progress Reports come home!

Nov. 10-13
NO ARCH DUE TO


CONFERENCES & HALF DAYS

Mon., Nov. 10
Full day, 3:55 dismissal

P/T Conf. 4:00-8:30 PM
Tues., Nov. 11
Full day, 3:55 dismissal


P/T Conf. 4:00-8:30 PM

Wed., Nov. 12
Half day, 12:13 dismissal


P/T Conf. 1:00-4:00 PM

Thurs., Nov. 13
Half day, 12:13 dismissal

Fri., Nov. 14
Half day, 12:13 dismissal

Wed., Nov. 26
Half day, 12:13 dismissal

Nov. 27 & 28
Thanksgiving Break –


No School

Wed., Dec. 3
Half day, 12:13 dismissal

Wed., Dec. 10
All School Musical @ EKHS


(evening event, time TBD)

Thurs, Dec. 11
Vision & Hearing Screening

Thurs., Dec. 18
Classroom Holiday Parties
Fri., Dec. 19
Full day, 3:55 dismissal


Last day before Holiday Break

Dec.22-Jan.2
Holiday Break

Mon., Jan.5
Classes resume –


Normal schedule

Fall Harvest Party

Friday, October 31st

Half Day dismissal @ 12:13 PM

Our parade and classroom parties will be held on Friday, October 31st. Schedule below indicates times of parade and parties.

Please remember the following when picking out your costumes:

· Keep costumes simple and be creative.

· Students should not wear their costumes or makeup to school.

· Color or glitter hairsprays are not allowed as part of the costume.

· Our school rules do not allow weapons, real or pretend; plastic guns, knives, etc. should not be brought to school.  We discourage any theme of violence.

A short time is given just before the parade to change, but space for private dressing is limited. If you do not want your child to participate in the Fall Harvest Parade/Party, please write a note to their teacher or call the school office.
If your child(ren) has outgrown his/her costume and you would like to donate it to Townline, it would be greatly appreciated.  Costumes must comply with above guidelines. 

Our schedule on October 31st will be:


11:00

  Put on costumes

11:15 

  Parade begins @ gym

11:30 – 12:00
  Classroom Parties


12:13

  Half day dismissal time




  (all students)
(Parents are welcome to attend!)

Good Study Habits for Elementary Students
· You and your child should check the backpack daily. This is one of the most important things you can do as a parent.  If the child has a planner, look at it.

· Decide a good time for your child to study.  Some youngsters need a break after school, others do better by getting right to homework.

· Decide on a good place for study.  Turn off the TV!

· Make sure that your child is focused on the work.
· Break the homework down, resting if needed.

Starting good study habits now will help your child’s entire school career!
Come to the Book Fair!

November 10 – 14

Open during school hours

and

Parent Teacher Conferences!

Cash only

No checks please!
We have a new positive school wide behavior system in place!  Our motto is 
“Be Responsible, Be Respectful, Be Safe”. Each child now has a punch card to keep track of.  If they stay on green (ready to learn) for the entire day, they get a punch.  If they’re on purple (excellent effort), they get two punches. Once they get 15 punches, they fill a card, and move up a level on the Wall of Pride by the gym.  They start a new card each time they move a level.  If they get to level 11 by the end of the year, they will get to participate in something secretive and special!
PTC Notes….

FUND RAISER UPDATE

Thank you to everyone that participated in our Fall Fundraiser.  Items will be delivered to Townline on Nov. 6th for parent pick-up from 4:00 – 8:00 PM.  

“Thanks” to our parent volunteers who helped with Popcorn Day!  We appreciate you! 

Daylight Savings Time ends on Sunday, November 2nd.  Remember to set your clocks back one hour.

Thank you to the 140+ students and family members who attended our first Parents & Pastries event held on Wed., Oct. 22 in the library!  Please continue to read-read-read with your child every night!
Students in 4th / 5th grade were encouraged to run for a Student Council office.  Speeches will take place in the gym on November 20 at 1:45 PM, followed by voting by students in grades 1 – 5.
REMEMBER TO DRESS FOR THE WEATHER!

The weather is changing and the kids go out for recess every day for fresh air and exercise! Layers work best for this time of year.  Please make sure that your child has the right kind of clothing and outerwear for the day.
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